VILLAGE OF WRIGHTSTOWN

SPECIAL VILLAGE BOARD MEETING
A special meeting of the Village of Wrightstown Board of Trustees was held at the Village Hall, 352 High Street, Monday 10/25/16 and called to order by Village President Dean Erickson at 6:03 pm.
Roll Call: Present – Dean Erickson, Sue Byers, Quinn Cavanaugh, Scott Reignier, Keith Wendlandt,

       
  

Dan Segerstrom (arrived 6:40 pm)

Absent – Terry Schaeuble

Also present: Tom Collins (Wrightstown Area Spirit); Village Administrator/Public Works Director Travis Coenen; Police Chief Greg Deike; Police/Court Clerk Sharon Diedrick

Proposed 2017 General Fund Budget – 
T Coenen went through the details of the 2017 General Purpose budget beginning with the revenues.  The 2017 projected revenues have slightly increased from the 2016 budgeted revenues.  
The 2016 actual general expenditures increased by $70,000 plus from the 2016 budgeted expenditures.  Some increases were from the overlap of employees, vacation and sick payouts, IT issues, court and legal expenses.
Per T Coenen there will be an increase to the budget line for Assessor Services in the amount of $40,000 for a full reevaluation which is not shown in this pass of the budget.  A full reevaluation was suggested by Village Assessor Mike Denor since the last complete reevaluation of Village properties was done in 1998 and the last market adjustment was in 2005.
A small amount still needs to be added to the Building & Maintenance budget line to get the Village Hall parking lot sealed and restriped.
The Historical Site matching funds budget line reflects $2,500 for this pass.  Will need to check with the Historical Society to see if a total of $10,000 contribution in 2017 would be acceptable to them.
T Coenen said the projected overage is approximately $200,000 for the 2017 budget.  He would like to pull out $160,000 from Street Maintenance & Road Construction and move that amount to the Capital budget.
There’s a 2% projected increase in Employee Salaries in this first pass of the budget.  There may be a savings of Health Insurance if employees choose the opt-out option, which could be a $30,000 savings in Health Care costs for the Village.
This budget does reflect going with Green Bay Water and the proration changes, with more General Fund representation in the Clerk’s department.
Accounting Software in the Clerk’s office will be approximately $18,000 to replace.  The current ASYST software is outdated and not compatible to Employee Trust Fund requirement.  We are also looking at IT Services and getting Request for Proposal (RFP) from vendors to replace outdated technology.  
T Coenen handed out the projected budgets for 2017 Water Utility & Sewer Utility but didn’t go over the details of those budgets.  
Per T Coenen the budget this year was a long process and S Byers helped him a great deal with the process.  This pass of the budget is a work in progress and a more complete budget will be presented at the November 1st Village Board meeting.   
Adjourn – Motion by Q Cavanaugh, second by K Wendlandt to adjourn.  Motion carried.  (Adjourned 7:32 pm)
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Shelia Bowers 

       Deputy Clerk/Treasurer


